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Dear friends, 

At the writing of this letter, we are just a few weeks away from our 
celebration of the Days of Awe. As I have written before, most things 
about the holidays will be different this year. Different yes, but our 
goals of spiritual elevation, of chesbon hanefesh/self-reflection and 
growth, as well as engagement with our Congregation Dor Tamid 
community, remain the same. We will get there in a different way 

this time, but we will still  get there together.  

These holidays will be highlighted largely by streamed services that will be found                   
on our website as well as on CDT’s Facebook page. There will also be opportunities 
for live engagement with the community, both by Zoom, such as a Community                 
Candle Blessing and Kiddush on the evening of Rosh Hashanah, as well as in-person      
Tashlich gatherings at our CDT meditation path.  

Additionally, we will have the opportunity this year to come together physically                     
in a new space . . . specifically, the parking lot of Johns Creek Presbyterian Church.                                      
I am so filled with gratitude that JCPC has invited us to use their campus for a    
“drive-in” 2nd-day Rosh Hashanah service on Sunday, September 20, where we          
will have the opportunity to worship together, sing together, and hear the shofar        
together (even if we are all in our individual cars).   

I have so much gratitude for the Congregation Dor Tamid staff, the Ritual and                   
High Holy Days Committees, the Board of Directors, and all of you who have                    
offered constructive ideas and support that have carried us through this time and 
this challenging planning process. CDT is such a strong community, and it is because 
of all of you. 

I look forward to celebrating the coming holidays with each of you in our CDT                   
community, as we welcome the New Year of 5781 with hopes and prayers for                     
health and peace.  

  
B’ahavah (with love), 

Rabbi Jordan 

Rabbinic Reflections 



 

 

The September newsletter . . . this is a bit hard to believe! The days since COVID-19              
started may seem long individually, but at the same time we are entering the last   
quarter of the year. Time is just zooming by . . . literally!  The fact that we are           
connected by technology during this time when we are physically distant is one of the 
silver linings I referred to in my message last month. Zoom has become a household 
word that is used all too often, as that is our platform to “be together.”  Zoom has                     
become a verb in good company with Venmo and the like. It is probably the “Kleenex” 
of video conferencing programs. I believe that CDT has made the most of Zooming 

over the past 6 months. We have celebrated lifecycle events, studied Torah, visited, prayed, played 
games, held meetings, etc., and now religious school is about to begin virtually as well. As much as we 
have tried to keep a sense of normalcy through technology, I am so thrilled that we are starting to have 
more in-person, socially-distant events at CDT, as this is what I miss most.   

While sitting at the Havdalah in August I looked around, and, although we were masked and distanced,  
I was so happy to be with my CDT community. To sing and dance and say goodbye to Shabbat together 
was different this time. It seemed a bit more special. We all have come to appreciate many things we 
used to take for granted. Being together is so simple yet so difficult right now.  Just being able to share 
physical space for that one hour allowed us to leave feeling rejuvenated and refreshed.  CDT is moving 
toward a more regular schedule for outdoor Friday evening Shabbat services, as well as creating other 
gatherings to allow us to be outside safely and in person. This does not come without strings, as we are 
dependent on the weather while outside. So, while we deal with Mother Nature and our world moves 
toward eradicating COVID-19, I will keep Zooming every day and cherish the in-person moments of  
connection as time continues to zoom forward.   

Heading into the High Holidays, I want to wish 
every one of you and your families Shana Tovah.  
May this year bring us back together again!!! 

Stay safe, stay healthy, stay connected! 

Leslie Fox, President 

President’s Message 
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Outdoor Havdalah - A beautiful night for a beautiful service! 
CDT's first Zoom Bar Mitzvah 
Danny Risner - August 1, 2020 



 

 

Cantorial Soloist’s Message 
  

Shalom chaveirim - hello my friends, 

As these words find you, we are in the midst of the Jewish month of Elul. This month   
is the last month of our Jewish calendar year and, as it leads to Rosh Hashanah and 
then Yom Kippur, it provides us an opportunity to prepare for the High Holy Days — 
the Yamim Noraim. During this month, we reflect on the year that was and on who  
we were during that year. Did we achieve our goals? Were we kind? Did we act out                   
of love? Did we pursue justice? Did we stand up for what we thought to be good and 

right? If we missed the mark, did we acknowledge and then refocus and double our efforts? Did we 
learn anything in our many failures? Are we better people? What should we take with us into the new 
year? What should we leave behind? 

So many hard questions and so many difficult answers.  

Usually, my words to us on the last month of our Jewish year have been about either this accounting              
of the soul that we begin to work on in the month of Elul or a prayer for the new year. As this year               
has been anything but usual, I instead feel it more needed to put to paper (or rather to screen) — to 
acknowledge — maybe a little of where we have been and what we are still going through. 

Some of us have recovered from injures and sickness. Some of us are still battling injury and sickness. 
Some of us have lost jobs and found new jobs. Some of us are searching for employment right now. 
Some of us have moved to new neighborhoods, new schools, new professions. Some of us are in a  
holding pattern — waiting to make important life changes, waiting to move forward with their lives. 
Some of us have gone through major changes in relationships. Some of us have begun new                                
relationships. Some of us have watched, bittersweetly, our children move away. Some of have         
joyously brought new lives into our homes. Some of us have lost loved ones and friends and are                       
walking down an unfamiliar path trying to make sense of the world. And all of us continue to navigate 
an unfamiliar and unpredictable world of pandemic, economic challenge, and social upheaval. 

Together, as we navigate though this month of Elul . . . as we look back at the year that was, I offer                  
on behalf us all, this prayer for 5781: 

May your words be kind. May you act with compassion. May your deeds be a blessing to others.                        
May your relationships be strengthened. May you and all those you love have good health. May                            
you be free of pain. May the memories of those you have lost be a comfort. May your children and                    
grandchildren grow strong, wise and fulfilled. May you deepen your commitment to your community. 
May you find meaning in your journey. May Adonai hear your prayers. 

Shanah Tovah, 

Mike Zuspan 
Cantorial Soloist 
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Donations 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Many Thanks — תודה רבה 

 
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
 

Marci & Mike Risner 
   — in honor of Danny Risner becoming 
        a bar mitzvah 
 

Linda Barton 
   — in memory of Esther Tasley 
 
Cantorial Soloist Discretionary Fund 
 

Marci & Mike Risner 
   — in honor of Danny Risner becoming  
        a bar mitzvah 
 

Melissa & Craig Smilowitz 
   — in memory of Ray Tenner and  
        Ruth Smilowitz 
 

Michael & Lorena Rothfarb 
 
Caring Committee 
 

Anita Walters 
   — in memory of Hilard Bennet Shaw 
 

Wendy & Dan Rosen 
  — in memory of Paul Martin 

 
General Fund 
 

Danny Warren 
   — in memory of Terry & Harold Warren 
 

Semen Gurvich 
   — in memory of Yefeme Gurvich 
 

The Kaiser Family 
   — in memory of Irving Holop 
 

Your Mahj Friends 
   — in memory of Caroline Sanford 
 
Yahrzeit Fund 
 

Marci & Mike Risner 
   — in memory of Bernie Schneiderman 
 

Sherry & Fred Nemiroff 
   — in memory of Max Nemiroff 
 
Security Fund 
 

Leslie Penuel 
   — in memory of Louis Goldsmith 
 
 

Janice Jones and Family on the passing of Janice’s mother 

Doris Goldhill 

Monday, August 31 
 

 

Condolences 

May their memories be a blessing. 



 

 

Education Director’s Message 

And we are off to a great start!! 
 

On August 30th, just a few days ago, 78 cars showed up at CDT’s parking lot to pick up 
their children’s material for the first semester of virtual religious school. Out of 127                       
boxes, 122 were picked up. All the teachers and madrichim were waiting with excitement 
to wave to each student and give them a hug from afar. 
 

It was a unanimous feeling of happiness seeing everyone together again after being apart 
for so long.  

 

Even though virtual learning for religious school would not have been our first choice, as of now it is the 
safest. I have always said that each and every student in our religious school is a child of mine, and I will 
protect them the best I can as if I was their mother. I truly believe we are doing the right thing for our 
community, and it is my job to make lemonade out of lemons! With the help of our amazing teachers 
and madrichim, I know we can do it! 
 

Here is to a great 2020-2021 school year!        
Shannah Tovah everyone!  
 

Love,  
 

Molly 

 

Molly Peled 
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Lifelong Learning 

 

 

 

MAZAL TOV  

MOLLY 

For creating such an outrageous, fun, and eventful  

Religious School Sneak-a-Peek!  

We all appreciate your energy and hard work.                                   

     Here’s to a great year ahead! 

    From all your teachers and staff           
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https://www.dortamid.org/zoom


 

 

High Holy Days 
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Shana Tova! 

Selichot  

Saturday, September 12  

8:00PM on Zoom. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join together with the clergy and members of                            

Congregation Dor Tamid, Temple Beth Tikvah, and                            

Temple Kehillat Chaim for a Havdalah and Selichot service.  

  This intimate service will bring together                                                          

the three communities for our introductory service                                                    

to the Days of  Awe.   

Click here for Zoom link. 
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https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82013296382?pwd=bGQrWmxNSXRxbWZnOTRwekRwcFNEQT09
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Social Action 

 

 

 
 

 

 
As the months go by and we all endure “the pandemic,” there are still things we can do to fulfill                         
and do a mitzvah as a congregation to repair the world. Your Social Action Committee recently              
met and brainstormed some new projects as well as confirmed existing projects.   
 
Welcome to new committee members Barri Gertz and Glenn Moscoso. Anyone who wants to join      
our group and offer new ideas will be welcome. Please consider joining us at our next meeting. This 
serves  as a social gathering as well as being productive in providing tikkun olam.   

 
ZABAN PARADIES CENTER HOMELESS SHELTER:  This is a very rewarding project, and we need your          
help in fulfilling our commitment. Take your child, grandchild, friends, or spouse. If your bar/bat mitzvah    
child is looking for a project, this is something 
they might consider doing.   
 
Volunteers are currently being asked to provide a 
meal — home-prepared or purchased — for the                                          
residents. Due to COVID-19, serving the residents    
is currently on hold until further notice.  
 

The Zaban Paradies Center assists couples                        
transitioning from homelessness to resettlement 
and independence by providing shelter, basic                   
necessities, and counseling services. 

  
HOMES AGAINST HUNGER: Due to COVID-19, this is on hold until we can determine how to proceed. 
Stay tuned for updates.  
 
There is still a need for food to feed families and children.  In lieu of collecting food, if you so desire, we 
ask you to make a monetary donation to the following. It will be very much appreciated.  
 

North Fulton Charities -  https://nfcchelp.org/donate/ 
Atlanta Community Food Bank – www.acfb.org 

 
COAT DRIVE:  North Fulton Community Charities indicated they will be sponsoring this drive and will let 
me know the details in September. Keep an eye out for more information on dates for collection, etc. 
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Tikkun Olam — עולם תיקון   
Repair the World 

mailto:lradov85@gmail.com


 

 

GAN TAMID: So far this year, our vegetable garden has produced more than                   
212 pounds of food.  The harvested produce is provided to North Gwinett                    
Food Co-Op in Buford.  
 
Planting is completed, although weeding is an ongoing and laborious job.                     
Thanks to Debbi Eskenazi and Lesley Radov for being dedicated to this. Anyone 
interested in helping weed our garden is welcome to do so. Contact Lesley Radov 
at lradov85@gmail.com for details.  
 

BEANIES FOR PRE-MATURE BABIES: We will be mailing the completed beanies  
and octopuses to the Northside Hospital NICU. Our Knitting/Crochet Group                 
continues to meet  weekly and continues to create these adorable beanies                  
and octopuses.  
 

If you know of another hospital or charity that can use our handmade beanies 
and octopuses, let me know and I will contact them.   

 
MITZVAH DAY — MLK WEEKEND:  Rabbi Jordan continues to meet with the Johns Creek Interfaith  
Alliance on a monthly basis. He is working with them to do a group project, and additional information 
will be provided soon. 

 
NEW PROJECTS — STAY TUNED FOR DETAILS: 
 Action Ministries:  Virtual food drive similar to backpack buddies, but we wouldn't be responsible 
for a specific school and number of meals. We are thinking we might shoot for November in keeping 
with Thanksgiving or possibly in conjunction with a Jewish holiday, maybe early December just before 
Chanukah.  
     Individual families will purchase needed items and put them into gallon size bags called SuperPacks. 
This can be done as a Zoom project, so individuals will have a social outlet. It can be done with                         
children/grandchildren or as a possible bar/bat mitzvah tikkun olam/social action project     
 

 CDT Outdoors Cleanup Day: Our goal will be to clean the CDT outdoor premises to include the                 
pathway and meditation garden, as well as Gan Tamid (vegetable garden). This is still in the discussion 
phase.More details to follow.  
 

 Canine Assistance: This organization trains and places service dogs with people who have mobility 
difficulties, Type 1 diabetes, epilepsy/seizure disorders, and other special needs. They also place                
Community Service Dogs who provide therapy services to children and adults primarily in children’s 
hospitals. They provide a Disabilities Awareness Education Program and K-9 Kids Reading Program for 
school-age children, as well as Animal Assisted Therapy services. There are many ways to participate in 
this program.   
 
We are looking for ideas on other types of project we can do, so please do not hesitate to let me know 
your thoughts. Contact me at srocco1951@gmail.com. 
 
Sharon Rocco 
Social Action Committee Chair 
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Sisterhood 
For the last year (actually, the past several years), my 
Mom and I often talked about the big blowout party for 
my dad’s birthday in 2020. This August, Dad celebrated   
his 100th Birthday. Yes I really did say 100! Wow, how 
often does a 100-year birthday happen? Dad is really 100 
years young. He actually had a job, until this past February. 
Then ‘COVID’ hit; he got furloughed ;). As his birthday drew near, the realization that 
my husband, my children, and I would not be able to attend this momentous occasion 

became clearer and clearer. You see, Dad, Mom, and most of my family live in New York. COVID-19 and 
14 days of quarantine . . . need I say more? The last thing I would want to do is inadvertently infect any 
of my family with this extremely infectious disease.  
 
Dad and I have always been very close. I struggled with the decision as to whether or not to even go                 
to New York, thinking of all the different ways and places to quarantine. Maybe I could fly up for the 
day, and many other possible or impossible ideas came to mind. All these thoughts and ideas  had                       
become too complicated and emotional. It was time to take a deep breath, step back, and take most            
of the emotion away from this decision. I needed to look at it in a more logical and Jewish way — in 
some ways, similar to the difficult decision on the best way to bring this year’s High Holy Days services 
to our congregation. Ultimately, a decision that is believed to be the  healthiest for all involved . . .                    
conduct it virtually.  
 
I appreciate and applaud those involved with the conception and setting up of this year’s High Holy 
Days. It starts with wonderful and heartfelt videos of Elul: A Journey to the Days of Awe. The                            
programming and collaboration with Temple Beth Tikvah, other rabbis, and speakers throughout                    
Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur services is truly AWEsome. Thank you to everyone involved for all the 
time, effort, and energy that is being put into all the upcoming services. Although we will all miss being 
together physically, we really will be there, together, through the next best thing to being there —
Zoom. 
 
Which is exactly what I did with Dad and his 100th birthday. 
 
L’shanah tovah tikateivu v’tichateimu – May you be written and sealed for a good year,  
 

Lisa 

 

Lisa Danzig 
Sisterhood President 
 
P.S. — Please see the flyers below for important information on Operation Isaiah and upcoming                               
Sisterhood events, Plant a Tree in Israel form, and Helping Mamas.  
 
Let’s stay safe and stay connected! 
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A Rosh Hashanah Social Distance        
with your Sisterhood! 

 

Sunday, Sept 13
th 

  
7:00PM at CDT   

 
 

Please bring a lawn chair, mask, and                                                
your own refreshments. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

*Restrooms not available        *Will reschedule if raining 

Operation Isaiah 
Atlanta Community Food Bank 

 

Things look different this year,  
but they still need your help! 

 

Information will be sent out soon, 
so you can make a difference 

 -- Tikkun Olam -- 
in the lives of our neighbors who 

are in need of food. 
 

Sponsored by CDT Sisterhood 
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CDT Sisterhood has 
started a Book Club!   

We’d love for you to 
join us.  

Meetings for book                                                            
discussions will                                       

be on Zoom.  

 

If you haven’t  joined Sisterhood yet, please contact the 
CDT office or send in a check for $36 (dues) addressed to 
Sisterhood. See you soon! 
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Mazal Tov       

Jamie and Eric Benson on the birth of their daughter 

Thea Rose Benson 

Thursday, July 2 

 

Ariel and Hadley Robins on the birth of their daughter 

Leah Bowen Robins 

Friday, August 7 

 

Michele Hochheiser and Melissa Silverman on the birth of their son 

Ryan Hudson Hochheiser 

Wednesday, August 12 



 

 

P
a

g
e

 1
6
  
  
V

o
ic

e
 o

f 
th

e
 G

e
n
e

ra
ti
o

n
s
  
  
S

e
p
te

m
b

e
r 

2
0
2

0
 



 

 

P
a

g
e

 1
7
  
  
 V

o
ic

e
 o

f 
th

e
 G

e
n
e

ra
ti
o

n
s
  
 S

e
p
te

m
b

e
r 

2
0
2

0
 



 

 

P
a

g
e

 1
8
  
  
 V

o
ic

e
 o

f 
th

e
 G

e
n
e

ra
ti
o

n
s
  
 S

e
p
te

m
b

e
r 

2
0
2

0
 

 

For Our Youngest People 

Next Tot Shabbat 

August 14 

https://facebook.com/DorTamid
mailto:ljpenuel1@gmail.com
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Primetimers 
 

Join us each week for a lively discussion.  

Caring Committee 
At any moment you may find yourself, your family, or your friends in need of                        
a helping hand, and the CDT Caring Committee is here for you!  Acts of loving                              
kindness are our specialty, and we are here for congregants who may need help 
getting through difficult situations.   
 

The Caring Committee’s ability to help starts with you!  If you or someone you   
know could use some support, please reach out to us and let us know what’s going 

on. We will work closely with Rabbi Jordan and the staff to help us be successful in providing for the needs     
of our congregants. Our committee’s goal is to reach out to every congregant who may need us!   
 

If you or someone you know is mourning, undergoing surgery, recovering from an accident or illness, or                      
has something going on in your/their life and could use our assistance, please contact the CDT office or                        
Rabbi Jordan directly at 770-623-8860, or Leslie Fox, Caring Committee Chair, and let us know. It’s so                          
important that we, as a congregational community, care for one another.  
 

If you have any questions, or would like to be a part of the Caring Committee, please let us know.   
 

Leslie Fox  
Caring Committee Chair 
678-296-4646 

https://www.dortamid.org/zoom
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Our Advertisers 
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Visit us on the web to see how it works 

Dan@djrphotography.com 

 

Daniel Rosen, Owner 

CDT Member 

404.900.0675 

 
JAC is a multicultural Childcare Facility located at 

Congregation Dor Tamid in Johns Creek.  
 

At JAC students learn about different cultures,  
languages and traditions. Students learn to be more inde-

pendent, more creative and social. Though the school 
year has already started, it’s not to late to  

enroll your child. Call now to find out about any  
promotions we are running.  

At JAC your child will learn in  
Hebrew and English!  

 
Schedule your tour today at 770.321.8484  

(ext:1 or 3)  
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2020-2021 Board of Directors and Staff 
 

   Staff        
 
Senior Rabbi          Jordan M. Ottenstein, RJE 
Cantorial Soloist         Mike Zuspan 
Education Director          Molly Peled 
Executive Director           Stacey Jahanfar 
Administrative and        Ruthanne Warnick 
      B’nai Mitzvah Coordinator    
Custodial Staff          Mo Alqaraghuli 
CDTTY Advisors         Jaime & Eric Benson 

  Executive Committee 
           
President              Leslie Fox  
Synagogue Operations VP     Denise Deitchman  
Finance VP            Julianne Hahn   
Facilities VP           Doug Katz  
Education VP             Rachel Allen             
Marketing/Communications VP  Ian Oxman         
Secretary           Jackie Berger   
Past President         Dan Rosen 

Trustees 
  
Fundraising          Ashley Chenault 
Ritual              Sherry Nemiroff 
Membership          Robyn Jacober 
Trustee-at-Large        Scott Brown 
Social Action         Sharon Rocco 
Presidential Appointee   Marci Risner 
Sisterhood          Lisa Danzig 
Men’s Club       Larry Benator 


